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Did You Know...?

...that Davison Society Meetings are open to non-reps? See
government in action, every Tuesday at 5:00p.m., red zone confer-
ence room 113. Next meeting, September 21...

...that America's shortage of doctors appears to have ended, says
the Carnegie Council on Policy Studies in Higher Education 19767

Special -For Y’all

STUDENT DIRECTORY

If you did not turn your address and phone number in for the
new edition of the Medical School Student Directory, please do so
immediately. Mail to Med. Student Directory, Box 2889, DUMC.

BUDGET REQUESTS

All student organizations, groups or individuals wishing to
be funded by the Davison Society are requested to submit budget
requests with itemization of expected expenditures to the Davison
Council Budget Committee in care of Anthony Limberakis, Box 2850
DUMC by Friday, September 17.

USE AND ABUSE OF TELEPHONES

Effective September 1, GTIC instituted a 20¢ charge for local
directory assistance. Please do not place calls to Durham informa-
tion on phones in the clinics and labs of the Medical Center.

HOUSING FOR VISITING MED STUDENTS

Male visiting student needs a place to live during the month
of October. Anyone who would like another student for this month
to help out with expenses, contact Marilyn, 136 Davison for info.
Also, anyone who would like to have a visiting student for 1 or 2
months during other times of the year, leave your name with Marilyn.



DISSERTATION OF INTEREST

Of interest to the medical students is the dissertation,
"Boys and Girls in White: Professional Orientation of the Student
Physician," by Jane Lesserman, Graduate School of Arts and Sciences
of Duke University. This dissertation is on the reserve shelf of the
Medical Center Library photocopy area.

SOCTAL CALENDAR

Reserve the weekend of September 25 & 26 (one of the two dates will
be chosen) for a picnic at Kerr Lake for the entire Med School.
Davison will provide beer and chicken; everyome bring a dish.
Volleyball will be available.

Beach weekend at Moorehead City, October 1-3. More details later.

Beer and Pizza, Wednesday, Sept. 22. Sign up on the bulletin board
by the Post Office.

Student-Faculty Tennis Tournament will be held the weekend of October
23. Sign up sheets will be posted soom.

Look outside the post office for anmouncements of future social
functions. See Ben Carey for any questions.

SNMA

The Student National Medical Association represents nationwide
98% of the minority students enrolled in medical schools throughout
the United States. Founded in 1964, SNMA is dedicated to the prin-
ciples of leadership development, social awareness, service to
humanity and excellence as physicians. The Duke SNMA chapter has
been involved in recent years in Hypertension Screening Clinics
throughout the Durham area, a Health Awareness radio service,
recruitment activities for minority medical students, and speakers
presenting topics of particular interest to the provision of quality
health care to minority and disadvantaged peoples. Membership and
all SNMA activities are open to the general Duke medical student
body. Officers for 1976-77: Pres., Jonca Bull; VP, Reuben Rivers;

Sec., Bev Spivey; Treas., Gary Humphreys. If interested, contact one
of the officers.



BIBLE STUDY

A Bible study fellowship group for women medical students
will meet Thursdays, at 7:00 pm, at 600-4 LaSalle St., Apt.#10D
(Holly Hills). First year students especially welcome! Call
Pam Runge, 383-3928 for more information.

FELLOWSHIPS

NATIONAL FELLOWSHIPS FOR GRADUATE OR PROFESSIONAL STUDY

There are several national fellowships for graduate study for
which students are interviewed and recommended by faculty committees
at Duke. Med Students interested in these fellowships should see
the appropriate faculty committee chairman (listed below) immediately.
The campus deadline for submitting applications - including essay,
recommendations, transcripts, etc.-~for several of the fellowships
ig October 1.

Fulbright-Hays Grants for study abroad. Applicants must have a
Tstudy plan or project..that can be completed in only one country
and in one academic year." Proficiency in the language of the coun-
try usually required. Due Oct. 9. Contact Arlin Turner, 504 Perkins,
684-5448.

Luce Scholarship. '"'Fifteen potential American leaders who are not
and do not plant to become Asian or international relations special-
ists will spend one year studying, working, and traveling in East
Asia." Due Nov. 1. Contact Director of Internmatiomal Studies,

07 Allen, 684~5029.

Marshall Scholarships. Awards for 2 years of study at a British
university. Applicants must be able to explain their reasons for
choosing a particular university there. Candidates must not have
"reached their 26th birthday on Oct. 1, 1977" and preference is
given to unmarried applicants. Contact Aubrey Naylor, 061 Bio. Sci.
684-3890. Application due Oct, 4.

Rhodes Scholarships. Two-year grant to study for a degree at Oxford
University. Must be unmarried, and not be 24 yrs. by Oct. 1, 1976,
although exception to this age 1imit is made for veterans. Contact
David E. Price, 314 Perkins, 684-3508. Application due Sept. 29.




residencies

Attention all women: part time residencies are available in a
number of hospitals, primarily for women. If you are interested,
contact Dr. Shirley Osterhout.

Information on the following residency and internship programs
is available in a new file maintained in the Davison Society
Office, on Tuesdays and Thursdays, from 9 - 1. (6th floor)

Family Practice

Altoona Hospital, Altoon, Pennsylvania

Univ. of Arkansas, Pine Bluff, Ark.

Fairview General Hospital, Cleveland, Ohio

Family Practice Center-St. Thomas Hospital, Akron, Ohio

Franklin Square Hospital , Baltimore, Md.

Univ., of Maryland, Baltimore, Md.

Midland Hospital Center, Midland, Michigan

Peoria School of Medicine, Methodist Med. Center of Ill., Peoria,Ill.
Saint Joseph's Hospital, Yonkers, NY

Southside Hospital (SUNY-Stony Brook, Sch. of Med.) Bay Shore, NY
Wheeling Hospital, Wheeling, Virginia

Pediatrics
Albany Medical Center, Albany, NY

Michigan St. University & Affiliated Hospitals East Lansing, Mich.

St. Jude's Childrens Research Hospital Memphis, Tenn.

Waterbury Regional Dept. of Pediatrics (U.Conn. Sch. of Med.)
Waterbury, Conn.

Psychiatry
University of Washington Seattle, Washington

Medicine
Bergen Pines County Hospital Paramus, New Jersey
St. Joseph's Hospital and Medical Center Phoenix, Arizona

Surgery
Univ. of Texas Galveston, Texas

More to come in next week's issue!
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